
 

     

 
 

Week 35 Newsletter    Monday 17th June 2024 
 
Dear families, 

 
Welcome to our latest newsletter! The final events from Y1-Y6 sports day have now taken place- see Twitter/X 
for our medallists in the shot putt- and we can reveal that the winning team was Blue Ash! It was a tight 
competition this year and the throwing events really had a big impact at the very end. Well done to every child 
who took part and well done to the staff for preparing the children so well over the last half term as we saw 
outstanding standards across the events and the year groups. We must also congratulate our little team of 
sports stars last week who achieved a tie in the Spring Cup against Oxspring across seven inclusive sports 
events on the day- they were incredible and loved it! Lastly, our Y5/6 girls football team won 3-1 at Cawthorne 
last week despite falling a goal behind. They played together as a team and really shone- well done! 
   
Transition Plans: We shared our class teachers for next year last week and we have now set up the parent 
information events and transition days for pupils. The children will visit their new classrooms/teachers on the 
mornings of Tuesday 2nd and Thursday 4th July. Children should go to their normal classroom and 
register/order lunch first please and then they will move at 9am. On the day that falls in between (Weds) most 
classes will have a short ‘Meet the Teacher’ induction online. The new Y3 teacher will hold a face-to-face 
meeting on Tuesday 2nd July between 3.20-3.40pm as they are new to school and would like to meet families 
face-to-face where possible. We will do our best to set up an online link to listen in too but please do attend if 
you can. New F1 and F2 meetings are face to face and have been communicated separately. The rest are 
listed below, please note that a Teams link will be sent to you a few days before. Please log in a little early to 
test it out as we have moved from Zoom to Teams recently. 
Wednesday 3rd July- Meet the Teacher    4.30pm Year 1 (Mrs Evans)  
4.45pm Year 2 Mrs Honey/Mrs Parr      5pm Year 4 Miss Alderson 
5.15pm Year 5 Mr Venus      5.30pm Year 6 Mrs Mayston 
 
PPA Cover next year: Please note that Mrs Andrew will teach in Y1 on Thursday and Friday to cover Mrs 
Evans PPA and leadership time. Mrs Tomlinson will provide the PPA in Nursery on a Wednesday. Mrs 
Mayston’s PPA will be on a Friday with Mrs Henstock covering. The rest of the PPA will be covered by Mrs 
Kelly our fabulous HLTA. The days will be confirmed by class teachers or in a future newsletter. 
 
INSET Day: A reminder that we are closed this Friday due to an INSET day. We re-open on Monday 24th 
June. 

 
Have a wonderful week everyone! 

 
Regards 
Mr L McClure and Mrs R Fearn 
Executive Headteacher and Head of School 

 

Key Dates Weekly Stats and Info 

Dinner Menu: Week 1 
Wellbeing Theme: Friendship   
Music of the Week: Gershwin and Holst  
Monday 17th: Y6 boys football at home to Cawthorne (4.15pm kick off) 
Monday 17th: Y6 Hepp DT day 
Tuesday 18th: Y5 music workshop and 3.30pm meeting for Y5 families 
Tuesday 18th: Y6 tapas day  
Wednesday 19th: Y4 enterprise finals (selected pupils) 
Friday 21st: INSET Day (School is closed) 

Attendance last week: 95.8% 
Late marks last week: 2 
Class of the week: Y6 Swans with 98.2% 
GOOD to be GREEN last week: 99% 
 

 

Follow us on @SpringvalePS on X 

 



 

 


